 



Village of Nelsonville Board of TrusteesPRIVATE 


December 16, 2019

MINUTES
Meeting – 7:30
1. Pledge to the Flag- Mayor Bowman opens meeting
2. Approval of Vouchers –discussion of the $19,000 owed to Todd Steckler – would like to table it-Trustee Winward motion to table it – Trustee Pedlosky – 2nd motion to table until further discussion –Trustee Moroney moves – to accept minus the Steckler invoice - Trustee Mechaley 2nd  - approved - all in favor.
3. Approval of Minutes – minutes from 11/18/19 meeting – Trustee Mechaley votes to approve minutes – Trustee Pedlosky – seconds the minutes.   All in favor.
    Mindy comments that the minutes do not include a recap of the CCA presentation.  Presentation will be posted on the website.

4. Correspondence – 

REPORT on Water test – Phoenix labs – water samples taken 11/25 by Putnam County B.O.Health  – Mindy reports about the weekend in November and Mayor Bowman talked about that week – called the Putnam County Health Department- testing came back acceptable levels.  But the color is still off. Discussion continues about the water quality.  We are doing what we can.
Email from Melissa Berk – discussion about the Christmas flags – Clerk explained that we are replacing them as they become tattered – Board wants to look into the wreaths for next year. Catherine Fadde volunteered to help when we start to research. Catherine did the research when the Village of CS did theirs.
5.  REAPPOINTMENT OF BUILDING INSPECTOR  Bill Bujarski – Trustee Moroney makes motion to re-appoint – Trustee Pedlosky seconded – all in favor we have our building inspector.
6. Update from the Trail Committee – Trustee Pedlosky – Village had identified 3 trees that were in danger of falling – so Rudolph VanDommele went on behalf of the Village Trail committee and took down those trees.  Paul Helbock also cleared out the path of snow and ice.  Thanks on behalf of the Village.  Also – two trees on the Costello property were taken down on Black Friday.
7. AIR BNB – safety regulations – update status – flier put out by VCS and Philipstown – Board is looking at Cornwall, Irvington, and Montgomery.  We will hold a public hearing in the New Year for this purpose- spoke with VCS who submitted an update – briefly – a few sentences to their current code is what they are looking at. Discussion about different areas of protection for residents – there are reasons to regulate it – Trustee Winward and Trustee Pedlosky working on policy.   We need all comments and input before we draft our law about it.
8. WINTER PARKING – only winter parking is North Pearl St. – one side of the Masonic Lodge parking lot.  Maybe 7 cars total can fit there.  Going to talk to the Masonic lodge about rental of spaces.  We need to know how much parking we need – period….how do we address a need when we don’t know the need ? Frost property ?  Secor St. ?  Perimeter ?  we are going to see the next snow storm – if you need parking – contact the clerk.
9. SNOW CLEANUP RULES - 
comments / concerns / resolution to enforce cleaning of sidewalks – Trustee Moroney gave a list of people who didn’t shovel the sidewalks.  Our code indicates that sidewalks must be kept clear.   Beacon clears the sidewalks and charges the homeowners back.  Our whole area is a walking Village now.  Discussion about people who do not have the sidewalks done.  Frank Caccetta wants to know what we will charge to do it ? Conversation continues about snow removal practices.
10. UPDATE ON AUDIT –Clerk – Mindy-update is The partner going over the final draft had a couple of questions and will finish by the end of the week.  Mayor Bowman thinks the report will be excellent.
11. OSI – NEXT STEPS – M.O.U. – Mayor Bowman & Trustee Pedlosky – talks about FAQ and SURVEY – discussion ensues about the survey.  Also about the Website -  section on current issues  - cell tower etc…..MOU runs out in March.  Survey will guide the next steps.
12. CCA – next step – two public meetings to be scheduled – need to schedule two public meetings for public comment.
13. Cell Tower Update report – two public meetings- draft settlement will be made public – special meeting will be on January 6th.  Discussion ensues about the Tower settlement.  No details available at the moment.
January 6th at 7:00PM – special cell tower meeting this night.  
Regular meetings 15th workshop and 21st Regular meeting.

Mayor Bowman opens to public comment – Alan Potts questions if the survey takes the place of public meetings.

Jo Pitkin thanks Trustee Moroney for log being taken out of the creek.  Ken Levine talks about tree down on Healy Rd – Jigums House.

Ken Levine – tree half cut down – still line to pole in front of 103 Healy Rd.  – Need to call Central Hudson.  Tree with big X has been taken down.  Should be taken down.  Discussion about speeding ensues.  

Speed signs not that expensive – something to look into.

Meeting closed.

Respectfully submitted January 14th 2020.

Mindy Jesek

Village Clerk

